MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION 
HELD ON SUNDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2014 AT POOLE YACHT CLUB.
Present:
Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Bob Davis, Kath Davis,


Sue Clayton,David Cake, Ian Macpherson and Cassie Macpherson.
1. Apologies
Tim Parkinson, David McFarlane, Adam Gray, Geoff Honey and Paul Winterflood.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 16th November 2013
The minutes were discussed and approved as correct.

3. Matters Arising
The meeting was advised that the old Hull Mould has been destroyed and replaced with the new one.
4. Treasurer’s Report
A Draft Accounts Summary for the Year Ended 31st December 2013 which combined the Main Account and Mould Account was presented by Bob Davis and copies circulated to all present for discussion.
The membership remains steady at 100 with 96 having paid their subs for the forthcoming year. The reduction of membership income of £156 was mainly due to the loss of income from members who had provided loans. Donations totalling £1,442 had been received during the year and £350 had been received for mould levy.
Bob Davis reported that the historical annual surplus of circa £1,000 is likely to be continued for the foreseeable future. The target to repay 2 loans per year from the surplus will be maintained until all loans have been repaid – the first 2 loans were repaid in January 2014.

As at 31st December 2013, cash at bank was £3,741.41, loans outstanding were £4,500.00, resulting in a net deficit of £758.59. 
It was confirmed that the Mould Fee for a complete boat was £350.
5. Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show 1st and 2nd March 2014
Passes for those members attending the show were in the process of being obtained by Ian.
Ian advised he had been asked to invite any of those members attending the show to drinks in the evening by the RYA.

James Davis’s boat will be on display at the show and Ian will assist in setting up on Friday evening.

The rota had been arranged for cover for all sessions and members were aware of which session they were attending.

Bob and Kath Davis will be available on Sunday evening to assist with dismantling the stand.
The advertising leaflet we printed for previous shows will be updated and these will be distributed to any interested parties at the show. Approximately 70 new flyers will be printed off and a label will be printed to advertise the boat. 

Small information cards will be available to hand out advising people of the forthcoming “Try a Dayboat” event being held at Poole Yachy Club on Monday 5th May 2014.

6. Dayboat Week 2014 – Rock 24th May to 30th May 2014
Ian advised he was waiting for the prices for the meals.
David Macfarland has been through the Sailing Instructions and has made some alterations. Copies were circulated to members to read and discuss. Any comments regarding the instructions were to be made to Ian so that they can be amended if necessary. Revised copies of the instructions will be sent to those having entered in due course.
Discussions followed as to how the week would pan out with regards to the social events. Possible events discussed were a Quiz Evening with Fish and Chip supper, an American Supper and a BBQ. When all is finalised a Social programme will be dispatched to all entries nearer the time.

The committee were advised that one of the Poole Yacht Club members was interested in coming to Dayboat Week for the first time and had asked if it was acceptable to change her crew depending on the weather conditions.It was pointed out that it was not acceptable to change the crew to gain material advantage.and it would be necessary to include wording to this effect in the Sailing Instructions and any changes of crew should be approved by the Race Officer.

7. Future Dayboat Weeks – 2015 and Beyond
David Macfarland sent in leaflets regarding Restronguet Sailing (Falmouth) Club as a possible venue for Dayboat Week and after some discussion it was decided that some committee members would visit Falmouth to weigh up the possibilities and report back. David Macfarland will arrange a date for members to visit Falmouth sometime in late February / early March.
John Lokier will keep in touch with Salcombe Yacht Club in case Restronguet is not acceptable, and will specifically enquire if we can have trots and will report back.
Sue Clayton advised that Beer would not be a good venue as it would be difficult launching and recovering the boats due to the excessively steep beach.



The Harbour Master at Lyme Regis would have to be approached to see if 
they would be willing to lay Trots and members would also like to know if small children are able to accompany us to the bar in the evenings at whichever venus we choose.
Phil Lokier suggested we could also ask Poole Yacht Club if we are struggling to secure a venue.
8. Next Mailshot
The next Mailshot will be to the competitiors. The AGM papers are on the Internet.
9. AOB
Peter Hewitt advised it would be difficult to measure new Hulls at the moment as the Jigs were broken and that he would contact Justin Adkins at Lyme Regis Acadamy to enquire about having a new Jig.
David Cake advised that Facebook now has 50 members and could Dayboat Notes be posted on Facebook. List of forthcoming events are already posted there.
Kath Davis advised that Dayboat Notes will be despatched end of June beginning of July.

10. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting date will be advised at Rock.
